yEPA
SECURITY ALERT

DEC 12 199l

At approximately 7:05 p.m. on Wednesday, December 11, 1991,
an EPA employee was assaulted at 3rd and K Streets, S.W. The
employee was in his car when five males (17 years and up in age)
approached the car and threw a brick at the car. The employee was
also hit in the head by a brick when he left his car and began
chasing his assailants. The employee was not seriously hurt.

Action Taken
The Metropolitan Police Department responded.

Preventive Measures

o DO NOT PARK your car in the areas of 3rd and K, Canal
Street or Delaware Avenue.

o DO NOT CHASE an individual or group into their element
—-- your life is more important.

o DO NOT WALK ALONE -- consider walking with a companion
or group to your destination.

o Remember that ,ou can bring your car into the EPA garage,
even if you are not a member of a carpool, beginning at
4:30 p.m.

o Change your route or return to the work place if you

should feel unsafe by the presence of an individual or
group of teenagers.

o Call out a name of someone nearby (even if you don't know
the individual). This will bring attention to yourself
and a witness to the situation you are in.

Should you notice suspicious activity outside the building
notify the local police on 911 immediately. Notify guard control
of incidents that occur in your assigned building.
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